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Old Saybrook Planning Commission

October 19, 2005 Meeting Minutes


I. CALL TO ORDER

Vice Chairman Judith Gallicchio called the regular meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Present




Absent






Judith Gallicchio, Vice Chairman

Robert McIntyre, Chairman

H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary


Salvatore Aresco, Member

Richard Tietjen, Member

Janis Esty, Alternate Member

William Voigt, Alternate Member


Ashley Riley, Recording Clerk

III. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Meeting Minutes

1. Amendments to Minutes of October 5, 2005

(Page1): Approved by H.S. Hanes, R.R. Tietjen, S.V. Aresco [DELETE: J.L. Esty]; Abstained by none; Opposed by none;[DELETE: 4-0-0, ADD: 5-0-0]

(Page 3):  Approved by R.J. McIntyre, S.V. Aresco, [DELETE: W. Voigt]; Abstained by J.S. Gallicchio; Opposed by none; [DELETE: 3-1-0; ADD: 4-1-0]

(Page 4):  Motion #1- Approved by R.J. McIntyre, R.R. Tietjen, S.V. Aresco, [DELETE: W. Voigt]; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; [DELETE: 4-0-0, ADD: 5-0-0]

(Page 4):  Motion #2-Approved by R.J. McIntyre, H.S. Hanes, [DELETE: J.S. Gallicchio], S.V. Aresco, [DELETE: W. Voigt]

[image: image1.wmf]
B. Correspondence

Judy Gallicchio reviewed the contents of the meeting packet and asked the Commission had any comments or questions

C. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports

Stuart Hanes commented that the Commission was doing well on budget and were in fact well below predicted budget.

Judy Gallicchio called a break until 8:00 p.m.

Judy Gallicchio called meeting back to order at 8:00 p.m.

IV. PUBLIC HEARING

A. “Max’s Place” Resubdivision of Land and a portion of Center Road West (17.68 ac.) North side of U.S. Route 1/ 280’ east of Spencer Plain Rd

(Map 25 & 26/ Lots 2, 28, 29, 30, 6-10, 6-11, 6-12, 32, 32-1, pt Center Road West)

Gateway Business B-4 District

Petitioner: Max’s Place, LLC
Representative:  David Royston, Esq.

ACTION: Open public hearing, continue or close; act within 65 days

David Royston, Attorney for Max’s Place proposed to merge Lots 6-10, 6-11, 6-12 into one lot for a grocery store and development referral.  The resubdivision will result in a change in the layout of Center Road West.  David proposed that Center Road West be shortened by about 460 ft.  The new section of Center Road West will have a cul-de-sac just as the existing one has, just a different shape.  

David submitted permit from the Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission into the file.  He also submitted a letter from the Old Saybrook Fire Company and from the Old Saybrook Ambulance Association regarding fire hydrant placement.

David Ziaks, Engineer for Max’s Place, the new design is to keep from invading into other lots.  The proposed design is a standard design though it differs from the existing cul-de-sac.  The proposed cul-de-sac consists of a 55 ft turning radius, which is the same as the existing one.  The proposed cul-de-sac uses the existing drainage system, which is directed to a basin.  The road is still going to be 34 ft wide and still have public access.  The fire hydrant that is located on the section of road to be removed will be relocated to the beginning of the new, proposed cul-de-sac, which was approved by the fire company. The existing road to be taken out will be restored into similar grass area.  He also pointed out that the water and gas lines that run under the existing road are to be removed due to regulations.  The proposed cul-de-sac is also at minimum distance of 100 ft from wetlands as permitted. 

Judy Gallicchio opened the floor to the public for any comments or questions.

Jean Castanio, resident of Fenwood Drive, addressed the question of where the trucks will be turning around and if it is still a public road.

David Royston ensured the public that the road was still public access and the trucks would operate as they do now.  The only thing that is going to change is the length of the road.

Stuart Hanes questioned that the new design looked smaller than the existing road and what the plans were for the existing road.

David Ziaks commented that the existing road would be turned into the same ground as the surroundings.

Richard Tietjen expressed his concern about the drainage.  He asked if the water would end up running down the path of the existing road and flood the cul-de-sac.

David Ziaks explained that the drainage system that is already installed was approved and works effectively.  The drainage system is emptied into a basin to prevent build up and run-off into the roads.

Judy Gallicchio commented on waiver requests and open space regulations.

David Royston responded that all requests were marked and expressed on the plans.  He further explained that open space was more involved with residential areas.  However, the proposal had the 25% landscape area requirement.

Bill Voigt also expressed his concern about the drainage issue and the proposed surfaces.

David Royston stated that the lots were already approved with the drainage that was installed, without the specifics of what was to exist on the lots.  He explained that when it was decided as to what would be built on the lot, a new drainage system may be something that has to be addressed.

Janis Esty shared the concern of drainage but chose to wait until she did further research before addressing her questions.

Richard Tietjen questioned whether the cul-de-sac was going to allow thru traffic.

David Royston explained that the proposed cul-de-sac was going to operate just the same as the existing one, it was just shorter and a slightly different design.

Judy Gallicchio clarified that the cul-de-sac would have driveways to the existing stores.

Richard Tietjen brought up the issue of traffic.

David Royston stated that the existing cul-de-sac had been around for about 20 years and had operated just fine.  The traffic will not change with the new design.

Bill Voigt asked if there was a proposition for a second entrance.

David Royston said that there was a plan to propose an entrance from Boston Post Road and a rear entrance from Spencer Plains.

Bill Voigt brought the issue of safety and asked if there would be a discussion of traffic lights and the location of the lights.  He asked if they had discussed this issue of with the DOT and what their position was on the plans.

David Royston pointed out that it was a good question and the applicant had intentions of discussing that to come up with a plan for safety.

Judy Gallicchio asked if there were any further comments or  concerns to be addressed.

 

B. “Atkinson / Lot 20 Otter Cove Estates”- 2 Lots (4.21 ac. Total)

No. & W. of Crest Road, So. Of Otter Cove Dr. (Map 64/ Lot 32)  Residence AA-3 district, Coastal Management Zone

Applicant: Peter T. Atkinson, owner  Agent: David M. Royston, Equ.

Action: open public hearing, continue or close; act within 65 days.

David Royston, Attorney for Peter Atkinson, explains that there is an existing dwelling on the property now.   He proposed that the lot be subdivided into 2 lots, one lot for the existing dwelling, and the second lot for a new dwelling.  He displayed a plan of the current zoning and sub regulations for the existing and new building lot.

Chuck Mandel, of Steven & Associates, stated that they didn’t have a footprint of the new dwelling but commented that the property had well draining soils and there was no problem with drainage.

David Royston stated that he saw nothing in the reports that posed any problems with the plans they had presented.

Judy Gallicchio opened the floor to public comments.

Stuart Hanes had a question about the depression pits mentioned and asked about flooding.

Chuck Mandel explained that even though the ground is not level and there are depression points, he said that even with all the rain recently, the land was still mostly dry and there was no water run-off anywhere.

Bill Voigt mentioned that on the corner of the property was a hill and he mentioned the visibility around the corner of the road.

Chuck Mandel answered that the incline was not too severe but if it posed to be a problem then it could easily be leveled off.




MOTION to approve resubdivision and coastal sight plan of  “Atkinson / Lot 20 Otter Cove Estates”- 2 Lots (4.21 ac. Total) No. & W. of Crest Road, So. Of Otter Cove Dr. (Map 64/ Lot 32)  Residence AA-3 district, Coastal Management Zone Applicant: Peter T. Atkinson, owner  Agent: David M. Royston, Equ; Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by W.T. Voigt; Approved by R.R. Tietjen, J.S. Gallicchio, J.L. Esty; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; 5-0-0





MOTION to close the public hearing of “Atkinson / Lot 20 Otter Cove Estates”- 2 Lots (4.21 ac. Total) No. & W. of Crest Road, So. Of Otter Cove Dr. (Map 64/ Lot 32)  Residence AA-3 district, Coastal Management Zone


Applicant: Peter T. Atkinson, owner  Agent: David M. Royston, Equ.; Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by R.R. Tietjen; Approved by W.T. Voigt, J.L. Esty, J.S. Gallicchio; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; 5-0-0





MOTION to continue the public hearing of “Max’s Place” Resubdivision of Land and a portion of Center Road West (17.68 ac.) North side of U.S. Route 1/ 280’ east of Spencer Plain Rd(Map 25 & 26/ Lots 2, 28, 29, 30, 6-10, 6-11, 6-12, 32, 32-1, pt Center Road West) Gateway Business B-4 District; Petitioner: Max’s Place, LLC; Representative:  David Royston, Esq, to the next regular meeting on November 2, 2005 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park 155 College Street Extension; Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by W.T. Voigt; Approved by R.R. Tietjen, J.S. Gallicchio, J.L. Esty; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; 5-0-0





MOTION to approve the meeting minutes of October 5, 2005 as amended; Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by R.R. Tietjen; Approved by J.S. Gallicchio, W.T. Voigt, J.L. Esty; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; 5-0-0





MOTION to adjourn the meeting until the next regular scheduled meeting on November 2, 2005 at 7:30 p.m. at the Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park 155 College Street Extension; Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by J.S. Gallicchio; Approved by J.L. Esty, W.T. Voigt, R.R. Tietjen; Abstained by none; Opposed by none; 5-0-0
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